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SOUTHPORT GUN CLUB, Inc. 
Monthly Meeting 
April 9th, 2024 

Attendance: 
• Brian Boehm, Ken Normandy, Bill Means, Steve Thurmond, Steve Close, Dora Potekin, 

Jon Speck, Shaun Walrath 
• 8 persons, 8 regular members, 0 guest present. 

Opening – Brian Boehman: 
• Brian Boehm called the meeting to order at 7:05 PM with the Pledge of Allegiance. 
• Introduction of Officers  

Secretary’s Report – Steve Thurmond 

• February minutes read and approved with no changes. 

Treasurer’s Report – Bill Means: 
     April    March   change 

• Income to date:     $6,617.41  $4,096.06  $2,521.35 
• Expenses to date:  -$10,283.50  -$5243.50  $5040.00 
• Behind for the year:      -$3666.09  -$1147.44  -$2518.65 
• Details of the treasures report is available from Bill if anyone want to see details. 

Membership Report –Steve Close: 
• Currently we have 67 regular members and 10 seniors for a total of 77. 
• Collected $1080 in dues. 
• 10 dues reminders were sent out. 
• Work credits applied in March for the follow individuals but number of hours not reported. 

o Jon Speck 
o Don Michalek 
o Shaun Walrath 
o Baue Bosovich 

• 0 first readings 
o  

• 0 second readings. 
o  

Rifle Team – Steve Thurmond: 
• 2024 rifle Thursday night league is completed for the season, but practices will 

continue. 
o Total participants for 17 weeks were 135 regular, 15 juniors, 150 total 
o $1261 collected, expenses 434.75, proceeds to club $727.25 

• Inventory of gun vault was done by Jon Speck and Steve Thurmond on 4/7/2024 
with results presented to the club officers. 
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• Bill Means requested the inventory of rifle closet to account for paraphernalia 
(stands, scope, jackets, matts and etc.) Steve Thurmond volunteered to inventory 
such items.  

• CMP certification updated and Jon Speck will hang e new certificate. 
• Emme Walrath competed in Junior Olympic Qualifiers took 3rd in air rifle qualification 

and 2nd for the match. 
• Last 2 sessions of junior classes on Saturday morning had no participants. 

o Junior requested to shoot Wednesday evening instead of Saturday, which 
interferes with free night during leagues. 

o This request will be discussed in before general membership and then a 
motion may be made. 

Pistol League – Bill Means: 
• Spring 2-gun league is wrapped up.  
• 23 people signed up for the banquet scheduled for April 21st.   

Webmaster – Jon Speck: 
• Calendar on website has been updated. 
• Old web site will remain operational because GoDaddy has changed formatting 

restrictions and Jon Speck will remain on as webmaster.  
• Need to purge old outdated information from site.  

 
Rental Property – Tony Del Frate: 

• Tony not able to attend but communicated to club president. 
• No issues reported and property is occupied with a renter. 

Match Director – Dora Potekin: 
• Dora was present. 
• Dora needs to get out medal/awards for the Pistol sectional match. 
• Octoberfest pistol match date was set for Saturday October 19th 2024. 
• John Lathrop is still planning on hosting a Top Shot match April 21st, John was not 

present and no updates were provided. 

Hunter Education – Beau Bosovich: 
• Beau was present  
• Fall hunter safety classes scheduled for the first and last weekends in October. 

Maintenance – Jim Conti: 
• Jim was not present. 
• Jim will be getting quotes to replace north windows with glass blocks. 
 

Old Business: 
• Trash and recycling need to be put out in front of rental property every Tuesday 

(recycling is every other Tuesday).  Then put back by front door of the range once 
emptied.   

• Guest forms were printed and rack to hold them just west of main entrance was 
rehung.  

• New portable dehumidifier was purchased. 
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New Business: 

• No new business 
• Current or Open Projects 

o Need to replace the plywood covering the floor lights. 
 Jon Speck plans to replace these in the spring after leagues are done. 

o Get quotes for glass blocks to replace north wall single pane windows. 
o Painting the floor in the women’s rest room may get done by Brian prior to leagues 

ending if he has time. 
o See the clipboards of the cabinet to the east of the main door for projects with 

volunteer opportunities and supplies needed  

Announcement:   
• Any volunteer hours, please pass them on to club president. 

o Please be specific on what work was done when submitting work hours. 

Adjourn Meeting: 
• Brian Boehm adjourned the meeting 7:52PM 
 

Respectfully submitted: 

Steve Thurmond 

 


